

SynergyAcademics.com

TUTORING. COLLEGE COUNSELING. TEST PREP. STUDY CENTER

May 2017

1st - Common reply date for college enrollment

6th – SAT Reasoning and Subject Tests

1st-12th AP exams

Juniors – work on resume Juniors – speak to advisor about military colleges or ROTC programs

Seniors – notify the colleges that you will not attend and take some time to thank those who wrote your letters of recommendation for college

June 2017

3rd – SAT Reasoning and Subject Tests

(register by 5/9 - late registration 5/24)

10th – ACT and ACT plus Writing

(register by 5/5 - late registration 5/19)

Seniors – thank teachers and others who helped you

Seniors – thank scholarship providers for aid

Seniors – have your final transcript sent to your college

What Keeps College Admission Officers Up At Night?

If you're a high school student (or the parent of one) sweating about college admissions, you might take heart from some news from the other side of the table. Many college admission officers are just as worried about whether you'll apply and then take them up on their acceptance offer as you are about getting in.

Part of the reason many college admission officials are nervous is that many colleges had a tougher time filling their freshman class last year. The industry publication, *Inside Higher Ed*, recently surveyed senior college admission officials across the U.S. about their institutions' admissions policies, procedures, and results. Sixty-three percent of the admission officials who responded reported that their college or university failed to meet their enrollment goals for the current academic year (2016-2017). That's up from 58% when the same survey was conducted the prior year.

As a result, 81% of the admission officers surveyed said that their institution planned to beef up their efforts to recruit undergraduates this year. Although a larger share of private colleges (83%) indicated they were stepping up their efforts to attract more undergraduate applications, public institutions also reported increased recruiting efforts. Seventy-eight percent of admission officials from public universities said their institutions were expanding their recruitment efforts.

Merit scholarships are one recruitment tool that many officials said they planned to use more heavily this year. Fifty-three percent of all respondents said their school would likely increase their use of merit scholarships as a recruitment tool. Al though 63% of officials at private colleges said that merit scholarships would likely play a bigger role in their recruitment efforts this year, a sizable percentage (41%) of public institutions said that they also would be expanding the use of merit scholarships.

The admission officers surveyed pointed to some specific categories of students that they likely would recruit more heavily. Forty one percent said they would boost their recruitment of students who had the ability to attend without financial aid. Other groups of applicants that the officers said their school planned to recruit more heavily included international students, out-of-state students and minority students.

What does this all mean for current and future applicants? Another survey of college admission officers conducted by the National Association for College Admissions Counseling (NACAC) points to some answers. Although the total number of college applications rose by 6% last year, the NACAC study found that most colleges still admit a majority of their applicants. For the 2016-2017 academic year, the average admissions rate for all colleges and universities in the U.S. was 65.8%, up from 64.7% the year before. Less than 20% of colleges admitted fewer than 50% of applicants last year, with 36% of four-year colleges admitting between 50% and 70% of all applicants.

In short, while media hype often makes it seem that it's impossible to get into college these days, students who approach the application process seriously and apply to a thoughtful, well-balanced list of colleges have an excellent chance of being admitted to multiple schools.

Synergy Academics

Career Paths for Urban Planning Majors

- Architect
- Business Development Manager
- City Manager
- City Planner
- Community Organizer
- Community Development Director
- Director of Housing and Economic Development
- Economic Development Analyst
- Geographer
- GIS (geographic information systems) Specialist
- Grant Writer
- Housing Planner
- Land Developer
- Land Use Planner
- Landscape Architect
- Lawyer
- Legislative Research Analyst
- Lobbyist
- Market Researcher
- Nonprofit Administrator
- Outreach Coordinator
- Policy Analyst
- Public Administrator
- Public Policy Director
- Professor / Teacher
- Realtor
- Regional Planner
- Research Associate
- Social Worker
- Transit Analyst
- Transportation Planner
- Urban Designer
- Urban Planner
- Zoning Administrator

List adapted from the University of Minnesota website.

Majoring in Urban Planning

A safe and pleasant place for residents to live doesn't just happen. Building a city that runs effectively and efficiently takes careful planning. Urban planners are a special type of professional who help design and implement programs that improve daily life for everyone in their communities.

Urban planning is a diverse, fast-paced career. Some planners specialize in areas such as transportation, land use, housing, community development, or environmental design. But, many planners have jobs that combine all of these areas. A typical workday for an urban planner might involve meeting with engineers and architects to discuss building projects, analyzing demographic and economic data, writing reports that propose new ways to address problems related to growth, and then presenting proposals to elected officials, residents and local businesses.

Don't let the word "urban" fool you. In addition to working for cities, planners also work for suburban towns, rural areas, and for county governments. Other planners work for real estate, law, and consulting firms, or for non-profit organizations. According to the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics (BLS), there are over 38,000 Urban and Regional Planners in the U.S.

Planning is an ideal career for students who have strong interests in politics, economics, and social justice because planners can make a real difference in all three areas. Students thinking about a career in urban planning should also enjoy developing solutions to complex problems, analyzing data, and working with others.

What education do you need to become an urban planner? At present, fifteen colleges offer undergraduate majors in Urban and Regional Planning that have been accredited by the Planning Accreditation Board (PAB). These pre-professional programs qualify graduates to work as junior or assistant Planners. However, since a Master's is required for many planning jobs, you can also major in other subjects. Popular undergraduate majors for applicants to Planning Master's programs include Urban Studies, Political Science, Economics, and Environmental Studies. There are currently over 70 Master's Programs in Urban and Regional Planning with PAB-accreditation. Some universities with accredited programs offer combined degrees that allow students to complete both a Bachelor's and Master's in an accelerated timeframe. Many Planners also choose to earn a professional certificate from the American Institute of Certified Planners (AICP) to add to their credentials.

Career prospects for Urban and Regional Planners are good. The BLS predicts that demand for urban and regional planners will grow by 6 percent a year over the next decade. A 2016 survey of over 11,000 employed planners conducted by the American Planning Association (APA) found that the median salary for Planners was \$77,300, with 11 percent earning over \$125,000. Salaries were highest in California, New Jersey, Nevada, Illinois, and Maryland. The median salary for entry level jobs was \$49,000. Planners with Master's degrees and AICP certificates can expect higher salaries.

Want to learn more? The American Planning Association offers a guide to Planning careers at https:// www.planning.org/choosingplanning/. The Association of Colleges and Schools of Planning (ACSP) offers a searchable database of accredited programs in Urban and Regional **Planning** at http:// www.acsp.org/.

Synergy Academics

Financial Matters: Paying Your College Bill



A few months before your child starts college, you'll receive a bill from the college for your child's first semester (or quarter) of expenses. The college will deduct any financial aid or scholarships, and the bill will show the amount you – the parent – will need to pay before school starts.

If you have enough on hand to pay the full amount, simply write out a check and mail it in by the specified date. This is the easiest and most cost efficient way to cover the balance due.

However, if you can't pay the full amount, or prefer to break the bill down into smaller payments, you have several other choices. Here are three common options, along with their pros and cons.

Installment Payment Plan. Many colleges offer deferred payment plans that let parents spread payments over the course of the school year. A typical plan divides payments over nine or ten months. For example, if your balance is \$10,000, you'll pay \$1000 a month for ten months.

Before signing up for an installment payment plan, read the fine print carefully. Most plans include a service fee, which is usually under \$100. Some plans may also tack on interest, and there may be added fees for late payments or for paying by credit card. Some colleges manage the plans

themselves, while others use a third party service firm.

However, if you can't or decide not to pay the entire bill all at once, an installment payment plan frequently works out to be the least expensive and easiest way to distribute payments over the course of the year.

Parent PLUS Loan: Parent PLUS loans are Federal loans designed to help parents pay for college costs. Parents may borrow up to the total cost of attendance, minus any other financial assistance received by the student. Repayment begins 60 days after the loan is disbursed, although some parents may qualify to defer payments until after the student leaves college (note—interest continues to accrue during deferment).



The current interest rate on PLUS loans is 6.31%, which is fixed for the life of the loan. There's also a loan origination fee of 4.276% of the amount borrowed. For parents earning under \$155,000 a year, up to \$2500 of interest on PLUS loans may be deductible on their Federal tax return.

To apply for a PLUS loan, your family will need to complete the FAFSA financial aid application. Some colleges

require additional paperwork.

Although the interest rates on PLUS loans are usually lower than a loan from a bank or credit union, the interest rate is higher than for Federal student loans. In general, it's smart to let your child accept the maximum amount of any Federal student loans they've been offered before taking on PLUS loans for yourself. And, as with any loan, you'll need to consider the implications of borrowing more than your family can comfortably pay back. Still, used wisely, parent PLUS loans can help families finance their expected family contribution to college costs.

Credit Cards. About 85% of colleges now accept credit cards for tuition and fees, according to a 2016 survey by CreditCards.com. On the surface, it seems like an easy way to pay for college, and maybe rack up some rewards points at the same time.

However, there are some downsides to whipping out the credit card for college expenses. According to CreditCards.com, two-thirds of colleges charge a service fee – 2.75% is the most common – for this option. So, charging \$10,000 in tuition to your card could add an extra \$275 to your cost. Add in the higher interest rates generally charged by credit card companies, and the added benefit of those "rewards" start to shrink pretty quickly.

The bottom line: using your credit card to pay the college bill is convenient when you know you'll pay the full amount at the end of the month, but it's generally not a smart option if you need or want to spread payments out over time, because of the added fees and high interest rate.



Tutoring - College Counseling Test Prep - Study Center

> 6700 Fallbrook Ave Suite 101 West Hills, CA 91307

> > 818.888.8665

SynergyAcademics.com

Jennifer@SynergyAcademics.com

Making the Most of Your Summer

Perhaps you're not one of those superorganized, type-A people who firmed up their summer plans in January. And, right about now you're finding yourself with more than a little free time this summer. Don't worry, you're not alone, and the best news is that there are still some good options out there.

What's the best way for high school students to spend their summer?

You might be surprised when we tell you that relaxing and having some fun is near the top of our list. But, let's be clear, it isn't the only thing on the list. Students should dabble in some type of career experience. This could be job-shadowing at an orthodontist office, interning with a physical therapist, volunteering on a local political campaign or at an animal rescue shelter, or tutoring neighborhood children in reading or math. Don't wait until the summer before senior year to step out into the 'real world' to explore some of your interests and experience what a 'workday' really means; this is great advice for underclassmen too. One of the objectives of the summer break should be to test the waters and try to figure out what career fields or college majors might be of interest.

How you choose to spend your summer vacation tells admission officers a lot about what kind of person you are and what you care about. A perfect place to start is to think about your interests and passions. Then do a little research to see what organizations are out there in your community that relate to your interests.

Making a contribution locally with a nonprofit organization that is meaningful to you will certainly be more interesting to an admission official than going on a teen tour of Europe.

Another great idea besides volunteering, interning and job-shadowing is to think about starting something on your own. Is there a club that interests you and a friend that you'd like to start at your school in the fall? Now is a great time to build its foundation. What is its mission/vision? What do you want to accomplish? What events/ programming will you plan? How will you attract club members? Do you need a teacher/advisor? Do you need to write club by-laws? Tackling all of these guestions demonstrates leadership - the most sought-after, transferrable skill from high school to college. Starting a club or organization allows you to do something that no one else at your school has done. You'll have obstacles and challenges that will also provide you with good essay writing material. Besides that, you'll be learning new skills, meeting new people and making a contribution in an area that is important to you. Creating a club or organization is a great idea, especially if you are a rising sophomore or junior, since it will allow you time to hone your organization and make improvements for the following

Last tip. Earn some money! It really doesn't matter if it's babysitting or working at the local grocery store. Work experience is highly valued by colleges, and the paycheck is nice too!